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CHWC November 

2022 Newsletter 

In October, I shared with you some highlights of 
our club’s 30-year presentation - “Citrus Hills 
Women’s Club – 30 Years Strong!” which con-
cluded with “A Promising Future: 2016 and Be-
yond.”  The parting words of my message asked you to join me 
and become part of the change that defines that “promising 
future”, because that “future” is now.   
 

Our 501 (C)(3) status opens new doors for us and there is no 
better time than now to strengthen our organization and en-
hance those areas we do well – let’s make our next 10 years 
be even more significant. We need your help to make it hap-
pen!  Bring your ideas, experience, talents and skills to the 
table – just contact any of the committee chairs below.   

President’s Message  

 

 

 

Activities/Bus Trips: Co-
chair an activity or bus trip. 
Have a favorite activity or 
place of 

 interest?  Bring your ideas 
and have fun leading a trip 
with a friend. (Mary Stans-
field or Beth Huntsberry) 

Community & Charity:  Get in-
volved through volunteering to help 
with the Carter School, CASA, 
Family Resource Center, or Paw 
Pantry.  (Carol Peterman, Judy 
Stone, Karen Settle, or Diane Ed-
wards) 

Electronic Media:  Bring 
your technology skills to bear.  
Do you have background 
working with maintaining web 
sites,   web security, or elec-
tronic record storage? We’d 
love to hear from you.  
(Marta Iler) 

  

 Fundraising Event: Serve as co-
chairs or a committee member for 
an event.  There are multiple ways 
you can contribute in this area. If 
you have interest in this area, 
there’s lots of fun and opportunity. 
(Jan Rudin or Elizabeth D’An-
drea) 

(President’s message continued on 

page 2) 
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Hugs, Cheryl  

Hospitality Committee: Greet members at 
our lunch meetings, assist with name badg-
es, and assist with other events. This is a 
great entryway to meet many club mem-
bers. (Elaine Vermeer or Linda Hardy) 

Membership Committee:  Volunteers with Excel skills 
are greatly needed! Or, you can be a lunch buddy for 
new members and help them to  navigate through the 
inner workings of the club. It’s always nice to have a 
friendly face greet you. (Barb Shipman or Dianne 
Joyner) 

Member Support: Help with share the 
wealth, a lunch reading, or sending cards to 
members as needed. (Denise Uva or Mar-
cia Porterfield 

Publicity Relations: Help take pictures at our lunches 
or at different events. Help with marketing efforts and 
publications. (Karen Settle or Jackie Huband) 

Scholarship Committee: Work with a group that does the heavy lifting and selection of recipients  
for our scholarships. (Claire Lindley or Marcia Schenker) 

President’s Message—continued 

Also, consider serving as one of the club’s leaders. At the end of this year, several 
Board positions will become available.  More information will be posted about these 
positions in the future.  

 

Correction:  The first scholarships were given out in 1996—not 1997. 

 

In summary, there’s no better way to learn how the club works than to get involved - 
there is something for everyone. The CHWC is about “members working together in a 
spirit of friendship for the betterment of the community and to help each other”.  
Together, we can make a difference!   

 

P.S. My door is always open and I’m happy to answer any questions you may 

have.  Your feedback and suggestions are much welcomed!   
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NEWS FROM THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 

The leadership of the Scholarship Committee 

has recently contacted those women who ex-

pressed interest in joining our committee for the 

2022-2023 academic year.  We were extremely 

pleased by the number of applicants, as well as by 

their competence, experience and passion for 

education and our local students.  After complet-

ing the interviewing process, we are happy to report that we have filled our vacancies 

with two very accomplished and skilled women, Gail Bockiaro and Janice Clark. 

Gail and Janice will join our sitting members, Nanette Mitchell, Jane Dempsey 

and Sybil Letzing, along with co-chairs Claire Lindley 

and Marcia Schenker. We want to thank both Ina Herzer 

and Bette June Egan, our outgoing members, for their ex-

cellent service over the last several years.  Our first meet-

ing of the year will take place on October 18
th

, when we 

will review our 2023 Scholarship Applications and organize 

our work for the year. 

The CHWC Scholarship Program funds high school  

seniors from Citrus and Lecanto High Schools with 

$1000 each as they begin college. Students may apply 

through their respective counseling offices by February 2023. The Scholarship Com-

mittee meets to evaluate each applicant based on set criteria including scholarship, 

leadership and financial need. Students are traditionally awarded their scholarships 

at the May luncheon.  

One of our 2021 scholarship winners, Samantha Prinner, was gracious enough to 

send us an update on her college career at the beginning of her fall semester.   

Please read an excerpt from her letter below: 

I very much enjoy writing to you ladies my updates from college, as you are a big reason for 
my success here! Last fall I wrote that I was on track to receive my Bachelor's degree in 3 
years, and my masters in 4. Due to taking college classes year round, I am now supposed to 
graduate in the summer with my Bachelor's degree, which is two years instead of three! 

Samantha Prinner 
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NEWS FROM THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE—continued 

 
I would ultimately love to then complete my master's 
here starting next fall, but I have to see if I can save 
enough funds to help with the last year. I would like 
to get my master's because the graduate school of crim-
inology is heavily focused on research with professors 
and the Dean of Criminology, where we can effective-
ly evaluate programs implemented and policies passed 
by legislation, and their effect on the goal at hand 
(how cool!). 
 

This semester, I am taking 18 credits, phew! However, it is so worth it as I love them all and 
it allows me to switch my focus to my full-time internship in the spring with the U.S. Secret 
Service. I cannot wait to update you, ladies, again in the spring on my internship. I am be-
yond excited to get an insight into working with federal agencies and become part of a team 
dedicated to making a difference every day. This has been such an exciting experience and I 
have made so many memories I hope to cherish for a while. 
I hope you ladies are doing well, and I look forward to updating you again soon! 
 
Thank you, 
Samantha Prinner 
 

We also award scholarships to young women at both Withlacoochee Technical 

College and the College of Central Florida.  Be sure to read the Scholarship Com-

mittee article in the December newsletter to learn about the college students whom 

you have supported through your generous donations.  

 

We thank you once again for contributing to the Club’s scholarship efforts 

through your contributions to the Scholarship Raffle at every luncheon and at our 

drive-throughs. You may be a $100 winner!  Drawings begin in January 2023.    
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CHWC SEEKS TO KEEP CITRUS WARM 
 

Did you know there is a large population of people/families in Citrus County 
who would be considered families at risk, as well as a significant number of 
people/families that are homeless?  

 
For five years, the Citrus Hills Women's Club, Inc. (CHWC) has spon-
sored "Operation Keep Citrus Warm." Co-chairs Ileen Zavoda and 
Sheri Tigner have worked together on this project, recognizing the great 
need for public assistance.  When the weather gets colder, along with other 
issues of needs, many of these families have limited or no heat. There is a 
dire need for blankets, coats, jackets, 
sweatshirts, hoodies, sweaters, hats, 
gloves, socks – children’s clothes are al-
ways in great demand.  The CHWC is 
asking our members and the commu-
nity look though their drawers and 
closets to consider donating your gen-
tly worn items. It will help you de-clutter 
and benefit those less fortunate. 

 
Ileen Zavoda and Sheri Tigner will col-
lect donated items at the entrance stairs 
of the club our Wednesday, November 
9th luncheon starting at 9:30.  If you can 
help, your generosity is greatly appreciat-
ed. 
 

Questions:  Contact Ileen at 330-998-
7037 or ileenandgary@gmail.com or 
Sheri at 352-586-2831 or actigner@digiact.com. 
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Annual Craft and Bake Sale 

Wednesday, November 9, 2022 

 
 

The annual Craft and Bake Sale will be held in conjunction with the November 
luncheon and you are encouraged to come and see what our members have creat-
ed and baked. Delicious confections will be available for purchase so you can load 
up on treats for the upcoming holiday season. There will be crafts raffled as well as 
offered for sale. It is a good time to do some Christmas shopping and buy (or win) 
unique gifts and stocking stuffers. 

 

It isn’t too late to donate crafts or baked goods to help this fundraiser surpass the 
wildly successful event last year. If you can donate baked items, contact Sharon Da-
vis at 408-390-9527or ssdavis210@gmail.com. To donate craft items you made, 
contact Dianne Joyner at 352-445-5648 or thejoyners@tampabay.rr.com. 

mailto:ssdavis210@gmail.com
mailto:thejoyners@tampabay.rr.com
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For More Information Contact:     
 

Elizabeth D’Andrea  t2green@gmail.com  Jan Rudin  jandrew124@gmail.com 

Text/Phone:  540-273-6183    Text/Phone:  561-445-4860 

 

CHWC is a 501(c)(3) non profit organization which is devoted to making a difference in the community. 
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Reserve as an individual, couple or a complete table for 8.  Pease be sure to have all names, 
Phone #, Check #, date  and entrée selection on the Registration Form Below.  If you want to sit 
with a specific couple or individual, please sign up on the same form.  There are two ways to regis-
ter:  Place your form with your check (no cash) made payable to CHWC (Dinner Show in Memo 
line) in the CHWC Drop Box at the Citrus Hills Pro Shop, or mail to Elizabeth D’Andrea 1230 W. 
Double Eagle Ct., Hernando, FL  34442.   
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Registration opens at the December 

Luncheon. 
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Please help the Family Resource Center put  

Christmas Gifts under the Trees of Needy 

Children in Citrus county.  

 You can help by: 

•  Adopting a specific child (purchasing gifts for a specific 

 child) 

•  Donating financially so we can shop for your child 

•  Donating clothing and/or toys for any child 

•  Donating funds to purchase clothing and/or toys for any child 

•  Volunteering your time inventorying children’s packages,   

 wrapping and etc. at the center 
 

ADOPT A CHILD FOR CHRISTMAS 2022 
 

The “Adopt a Child Project” is a coordinated effort of agencies and schools in Citrus 

County to provide Christmas gifts for the underprivileged children in the county 

through the Citrus County Family Resource Center’s “Adopt a Child” for Christ-

mas project.  In 2021, this project provided Christmas gifts to 2,076 approved chil-

dren and has provided Christmas for many of thousands of children for over 37 

years.  Children’s names are cross-checked with names that appear on other agen-

cies lists and a determination is made by CCFRC as to which agency will be 

providing their gifts this year. 

 

 

Note:  After the October Luncheon contact  
Carol Peterman at either carolp@tampabay.rr.com or 352-

860-2818 

to obtain a child’s paper for you to purchase gifts 
for. 

 

mailto:carolp@tampabay.rr.com
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Christmas Gifts for Carter School 

Students 

Jingle Bell Time for Carter School 
 

Helping to celebrate Christmas with the little ones at 

Carter School is always a joy for the CHWC members.  The 

following items can be donated for the holiday bags given to 

each student.  The children range in age from 6 months to 4 

½. 

• Color books 

• Crayons 

• Bubbles 

• Sox 

• Puzzles 

• Matchbox cars 

• Books 

• Balls 

Items may be placed in the Carter bins at the November 
luncheon. 
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The start of the CHWC luncheons signals the start of bus trips, clubs, and Let's 

Try It Out activities. Below is the schedule of bus trips as well as info about activities 

and clubs. The CHWC website www.citrusthillswomensclub.org contains links to 

the venues as well as contact information. Each month about a week prior to the 

luncheon, you'll receive a blast email that provides updated information about 

what will be available for signup at the luncheon.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday October 31 – We will dine at the iconic 

Columbia Restaurant in Ybor City. Our three-

course buffet luncheon includes their famous 

1905 salad along with other Spanish/Cuban 

entrees and sides ending with dessert. During 

lunch you’ll experience the sounds and colors of 

the fiery flamenco dancers. A guided tour is avail-

Monday October 17 – Practice your putting at Pop-

stroke, two 18-hole putting courses designed by Tiger 

Woods designed to bring your putting practice to a 

new level. We’ll be playing at the Orlando/Waterford 

Lakes course. Cost for trip is $46.00. 

Wednesday November 16 – Get ready for Christ-

mas with some Mall Madness. Head with us to the 

Mall at Millenia in Orlando. Over 100 stores includ-

ing anchors Bloomingdale’s, Macy’s, and Nieman 

Marcus.  Cost for trip (excluding lunch) is $27.00. 

Wednesday, December 7 – Be amazed by the holiday 

magic of the lights at Enchant. Over 4 million lights will 

shine at Tropicana Field. In addition to the lights, you’ll be 

able to browse through a European style Christmas market, 

find culinary delights at over 20 food vendors including seat-

ed dining, and rent ice skates ($15 additional) to travel a 

path through a lighted forest. To preview this night of magic, 

check out www.youtube.com Search for EnchantStPete 

to watch videos of the world’s largest light maze.  

http://www.citrusthillswomensclub.org
http://www.youtube.com
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CHWC Bus Trips Planned—continued 

Week of January 23 – Join us for the Alice in Wonderland experience in Tampa.  De-

scribed as a combination treasure/scavenger hunt, we’ll work in teams to try to 

rescue Alice. More specific information will be available after our “scouts” have tried 

their skills and luck. In the meantime Google ‘Alice in Wonderland experience’ for 

more information and pictures.  

 
February TBD – We will be bringing back the 

ever popular Aprons Cooking School. Check 

the website for updates as details become avail-

able. 

Thursday, March 23 – Be among the first to visit 

the new Museum of Arts & Crafts Moment in 

St. Petersburg. Housing furniture, tile works,  

pottery, lamps, and more from the collection of 

pharmaceutical magnate Rudy Ciccarello this 

five-story free-standing museum is an archi-

tectural work of art built to house a one-of-a-

kind collection. www.museumaacm.org  
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Saturday, May 6 – The snowbirds may have flown to 

parts north. Those of us can “Escape to Margari-

taville”, a musical featuring the music of Jimmy Buf-

fet at the Suncoast Broadway Theater for a Saturday 

matinee and buffet lunch. 

www.suncoastbroadway.com  

Tuesday, April 18 – Let your toes soak up 
the sugar sand of Clearwater Beach at the 
Pier 60 Sugar Sand Festival. More than 14 
sand sculptors will use 1,000 tons to create 
their masterpieces. 
www.sugarandsandfestival.com  

http://www.museumaacm.org
http://www.suncoastbroadway.com
http://www.sugarandsandfestival.com
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Registration Form 

November 17, 2022 



Page 16 
Registration Form 
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Registration Form 
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Registration Form 
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Registration Form 
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Community & Charity Outreach for 

November 2022 



By donating to CHWC Paw Pantry program, we 
can make a difference!  We will be having a 
special container at luncheons and/or at charity 
drive thru events to accept your generous dona-
tions.  Any brand of food is welcomed. 
 
The Citrus County Pet Meals Program is sup-
plemental to Meals on Wheels.  Pet Meals start-
ed nearly 19 years ago when a very thin man 
receiving Meals on Wheels was only taking small 
bites of his food and then placing his food tray on 
the floor for a much beloved Chihuahua to fin-
ish his meal.  When asked why he was doing 
this, he stated he did not have the money to buy 
dog food any longer and that he would rather go 
hungry than not feed his pet. Pet Meals is 100 
percent donation-based and volunteer driven 
program that provides dog/cat food to about 

100 home bound 
seniors.  Food is 
not guaranteed and 
relies on the gener-
osity of the commu-
nity.  Pets are of-
ten the only con-
sistent companion 
many seniors have 
and are often con-
sidered part of the 
family and pet food 
is a big expense. 
 

        

CHWC Paw Pantry Needs: 
Unopened dry or canned dog food 
Unopened dry or canned cat food 

Watch for BOGOS at Publix's Pet aisle/ any brand accepted. 

CHWC PAW  
PANTRY 

    Thank you!  For more  
information: 

Contact:  Karen Settle 
708-205-7037     
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Name: Sherri Funk    Member Since: 2021 

State:  Alaska    Month: July 

Facts:  I am a military brat from two USAF Officers - a Pilot and a 
Nurse.  I was born in Alaska, but we didn’t live there very long.  We 
moved about every couple of years, and I was fortunate to live in the 
Philippines at Clark AFB growing up.   

I was on the tarmac when the POWs came home from Vietnam.  My 
dad was on the rescue and recovery operations and my mother was 
head nurse for one of the floors at the hospital. I was in the USAF Re-
serves as a Medical Service Corp Officer, and I was able to fly with 
the Air Evac Squadron.  My husband (Steve) and I met in the Of-
ficer’s Club bar at Maxwell AFB.  He is retired USAF as a WISO and 
Ops Officer.  One of our four children went into the military out of high 
school, the AZ Army Air Guard.  He was sent to Afghanistan for a year 
as a flight operations specialist. 

 
Children: His/Hers/Ours - Two sons from Steve, 38 and 35.  The 38-year-old lives with us here while 
going through treatment for chronic Lyme disease and mold toxicity, and he works from home as a 
website designer.  The 35-year-old lives and works in Tucson. Two daughters, one from my first 
marriage is 35 and she is married and lives and works in Munich, Germany. The youngest 
daughter is “ours” and is 23 years old.  She currently lives and works in London. 

 
We’ve been fortunate to have lived primarily in Europe since 1994, with about 6 years since then in the 
US at various times.  We retired the first time in 2006, and the second time for good in 2020.  We 
knew we wanted to live in FL and particularly in the middle part of the state.  We looked around and set-
tled on Citrus Hills, started building in April 2021 and moved into our home in Griffin View in late Feb 
2022.  We love the neighborhood, the people and the projected growth of the area.  We especially 
love the trees and nature preserves in Citrus and surrounding counties. 

 
Steve and I are active with favorite activities being hiking (him), biking, camping, snow skiing, 
scuba diving, and traveling in general.  One of my favorite activities is playing Maj Jongg using the 
Wright Patterson rules. This is a more Asian inspired form of Maj Jongg that is played at military bases 
around the world.   We are both looking forward to getting involved in the many sports and activities 
available.  I enjoy working out at Bella Vita, playing golf, and pickle ball.   

Open Secret:  When my husband was hiking the Appalachian Trail last year, I was along as well in 
the “support” travel trailer as his “trail angel.”  I’d provide his food for the trail and pick him up every so 
often to let him get a shower and sleep in a nice bed, then take him back to the trail the next morning.  I 
hiked a little in each state we went through.   I rode the same number of miles he did on the trail, on my 
Peloton bike that I brought in the trailer!  It was a great summer.    

Wish:  To be able to go to the 10 most favorite dive spots on earth, starting with the Great Barrier 
Reef. 
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CHWC Membership Committee News 

Cards were sent to: Kay McAdam, Arlene Kientz, Carol Vallo 

and Marcia Schenker 

If you know of someone who needs a bit of sunshine, please con-

tact 

Denise Uva at (973) 896-7180 or uva.denise@gmail.com or 

Marcia Porterfield at (734) 223-2026 or porter-
field1921@gmail.com. 

CHWC is pleased to announce that we currently have 328  members.  Of those, we 
have 16 new members.   

 

Please join us in extending a warm welcome to our four newest members: 
 

 Cindy Hentz 

  Michele Schrader 

   Kimberley Steitzer 

    Rosann Whiteman 
 

We look forward to meeting you and assisting you in discovering 
Club activities and events that you would like to participate in.  

 

The 2022 – 2023 Membership Handbook will be available at our October lunch-
eon.  Stop by the Membership Committee table to pick up your copy. The Member-
ship Committee will have a table set up at all the luncheons.  Please stop by if you 
have any questions or just to say hello.   

 

Dianne Joyner and Barb Shipman — Membership Co-chairs 
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Book clubs are organized annually. Membership in a Club is available if space per-

mits. Each club has an established membership cap. For more information about a 

Club, please contact the individual club Chair(s). If you are unable to find a space, 

please contact the Activities Chair – Mary Stansfield at mstans-

field60@gmail.com so that she can try to establish an additional group. 
 

BOOK CLUB ONE 

Marnie McCabe   352-513-2048 

Julie Wolf   860-836-4952 

 The Reading List for Book Club One: 

 Ordinary Grace by William Kent Kruger 

 Sunflower Sisters by Marie Hall Kelly 

 The Forest Lover by Susan Vreeland 

 The Lincoln Highway by Amor Towles 

 The Magnolia Palace by Fiona Davis 

 American Dirt by Jeanne Cummins 

 The Personal Librarian by Marie Benedict 

 The Muralist by B.A. Shapiro 

 The Gown by Jennifer Robson 

 The Old Man and the Sea by Ernest Hemingway 
 

Book Club One meets the first Wednesday of the month, September through June 

at members’ houses at 1:30 PM. 

 

BOOK CLUB TWO  

(Interim) Mary Stansfield 478-696-3186 or mstansfield60@gmail.com 

The Reading List  for Book Club Two: 
 

 Woman on Fire by Lisa Barr 
 The Book of Form and Emptiness by Ruth Ozeki 
 The Whistler by John Grisham 
 Remaining selections will be decided at a later meeting. 

 
Book Club Two meets the fourth Thursday of the month, September through June 
at members’ houses at 3:00 PM.    
 

mailto:mstansfield60@gmail.com
mailto:mstansfield60@gmail.com
mailto:mstansfield60@gmail.com
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of 

Our Members 

Cheryl Ringel presenting Linda Lucas 

from HPH Hospice Volunteer Coordinator 

a check  
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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October 2022 Luncheon Pictures of Our 

Members 
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